Children Federation SERVICE TO CHILD VICTIMS OF THE WAR OVERSEAS

Founded in 1932

## ONE MADISON AVENUE

NEW YORK 10, N. Y.

The late of the la

L.M. northold windered went three

Board of Directors

Hon. Henry J. Allen Honorary Chairman

Rt. Rev. Henry St. G. Tucker Honorary Vice Chairman

Guy Emery Shipler Chairman

George W. Briggs
H. Claude Hardy
Hermann N. Morse
Mrs. William H. Pouch
Vice Chairmen

A. Broderick Cohen Secretary

John Q. Tilson Treasurer

C. Oliver Moore
Counsel

Foster Balley Mark A. Dawber Dan W. Dodson Miss Kate C. Hall Nolan B. Harmon, Jr. Harry N. Holmes E. H. Letchworth William W. Patton E. George Payne Mrs. Browning Smith Charles Young Trigg Mrs. Guy Percy Trulock John G. Vaughan, M.D. Burnett Walker Floyd B. Watson Homer A. Watt

John R. Voris
President

August 24, 1944

Dr. F. C. Allen
Department of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Alben:

I am in receipt of a letter from Professor Mix relative to the nursery business and understand that you are representing the SCF Committee in his absence. I believe that he will be back at Lawrence by the 12th of September. He suggests that I drop you a line.

I judge that he has communicated to you the fact that the nursery at Foxhill known as the Jayhawk nursery is to be closed. The British for some reason do not seem disposed to disclose the reason for the closing but intimate that there are very good reasons, evidently of a military character.

The Fund in England has suggested that your Committee transfer its allegiance to the Broadgate Nursery at Barnstaple which is a splendid nursery caring for a group of young evacuees from the Blitzkrieg at Plymouth. It was previously sponsored by Barnstable, Massachusetts with a gift of some \$10,000. The latter however, was not for the duration but an outright gift making it difficult for us to ask them to continue the aid inasmuch as we accepted with a very clear understanding that there would be no further commitments.

Former Governor Henry J. Allen, who was our Commissioner to England and who is greatly interested in the nursery project, is a summer resident at Barnstable, Hyannis to be exact. He would like to see Lawrence accept Captain Gracey's suggestion and take on the project allowing recognition for what Barnstable, Massachusetts has done. I think, however, that it should be a distinctly Jayhawk Nursery because the British are very anxious to have your ancient and honorable bird prominently displayed and keep the Kansas

Department of Production and Development

John W. Mace Director

Curtis Nicholson Director of Publicity

Roy Johnson
Director of Community
Development

Mrs. Bruce Smith

Executive for Women's

Domestic Activities

Mrs. Gerda Schairer
Executive for Women's
Overseas Activities

Claude A. Butterfield
National Representative
in New England

Sherman L. Divine
National Representative
for Pacific Coast

The child must be given the means requisite for its normal development both materially and spiritually.—Declaration of Geneva

THE AMERICAN MEMBER OF THE SAVE THE CHILDREN INTERNATIONAL UNION

Registered with the President's War Relief Control Board, Registration No. 2, For Relief Overseas. Gifts are Deductible in Income Tax Returns.